Minutes – Patient Forum Meeting – 16/10/12
Present: 
Patient Forum Members: Iris Connaughton, Steve Mahoney, Sally Parsons, Stephen Parsons, John Surridge, Brenda Donald, Edward Goldring, Terence Cook, Jane Lopacka, Wendy Hunt, Judith Hardy, Linda Chapman, Marion Thompson, Clive Meredith, Barabara Parkins, Christine Brownridge, Alan Prior, Beatrice Stroud, Laurence Stroud, Colin Hartley & Ann Hartley
Dr C Mah – GP Partner

Dr F Hoffmann – GP Partner

Mrs L Betts – Practice Manager

Miss R Halpin – Assistant Practice Manager

Apologies: Peter Norris, Michael Hopper, Moyra Carey, Ruth Pascoe, Cynthia Rosser, Joyce Lambert, Liz Johnston, Edwina Russell & Jacqueline Leach.

1. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

At the last meeting one of the members suggested including a question in the patient questionnaire about whether patients with learning disabilities would find literature from the practice easy to understand.  This question was included and 62.97% stated that it was very easy to understand and 27.86% said that it was fairly easy.

One of the members at the last meeting asked whether there was a limit on how many appointments you are able to book in one go online, there was a limit of two appointments, but we have now increased this to three appointments.  It was decided that three was a reasonable amount of appointments to book at once; we do not want to increase this any further, as there is a concern that patients may book themselves one appointment per week, even if this is not required.

2. Feedback from Deal Health

Mrs Donald and Ms Rosser had recently attended a commissioning meeting on behalf of the forum group, and Mrs Donald spoke to the group about this meeting.

3. Results from the patient survey
Lesley thanked all of the members of the group who handed out questionnaires in the waiting room, this was extremely productive and we found that the response rate was much higher when the patient forum members were assisting in distributing the questionnaires.
The overall response from this year’s survey was extremely good with some very positive comments.  The practice is required to create an action plan as a result of the patient questionnaires.  One of the weakest areas identified from the results of the survey was access to the surgery services.  Lesley explained that the surgery needs to work with the resources that it currently has and after discussion with the patient forum group, the following action plan was agreed;

· Promote online appointments more to reduce the pressure on the ‘phones for appointments.

· Improve the reliability of online appointments so that more patients use the service

· Improve access to the surgery by looking into not closing the surgery at lunchtimes.  Patients will be able to telephone the practice between 1-2pm if the plan is workable as well as coming into the surgery during this time.

· Move one of the receptionists off the reception desk and out to medical records to take all of the telephone calls, and leave one receptionist on the desk to just deal with patients at the desk.

The group discussed the questionnaire sample size, and some members of the group felt that the response was low in relation to the number of patients registered at the surgery.  However it was explained to the group, that a lot of the questions relate to recent appointments that you may have had at the practice, and therefore it was explained that not all patients are seen regularly at the practice and therefore it is not beneficial to send the questionnaire to people who have not visited the practice recently.
Lesley informed the group that the practice will start implementing the action plan from 22nd October 2012 and at the next patient forum meeting, Lesley and Becky will feed back on the progress of the action plan.
4. CQC – Dr Hoffmann

Dr Hoffmann spoke to the group about the Care Quality Commission (CQC).  All practices are required to register with the CQC and state compliancy in a number of areas which address things such as infection control, suitability of premises and suitability of staffing.  The CQC will inspect all Health and Social Care providers to ensure that practices are compliant.  Dr Hoffmann explained that is new to General Practice and as such we are not sure when the practice will be inspected or who will inspect the practice.  We are also not sure which areas the inspector will choose to investigate on the day they visit, as they will not be able to inspect all of the competencies.  

Dr Hoffmann explained that the inspectors will want to speak to patients to ask their views, and they may also like to speak to a representative of the patient forum group.  Lesley asked the group to speak to her at the end of the meeting if anyone would like to volunteer to be a representative on behalf of the group.

4. Clinical Commissioning – Dr C Mah

Dr Mah gave a presentation to the group on Clinical Commissioning and how this affects the residents of the local area.  

Dr Mah explained that our Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) consists of practices from Deal, Dover, Folkestone and Shepway and is called South Kent Coast.  Dr Mah emphasised that the CCG is not a PCT.  The CCG is a clinician led organisation and the majority of the board members are clinicians.  The CCG aims to have more links with local patients and local practices with a “bottom led” approach, asking patients what they would like to see in their local area.

The CCG will be a statutory organisation with statutory duties, and will be accountable for their spending of tax payer’s money.  Therefore they will not be able to change everything at once, but they aim to involve local people as much as possible.  

Dr Mah discussed the ways that the CCG aim to gain the views of local people, these include public events, virtual health networks, a website, patient participation groups and through including lay members of the board.

Dr Mah explained that some of the challenges the CCG face include meaningful engagement, how to do as many things as possible in a tight financial situation and ensuring that learning and development occurs.  In addition Dr Mah acknowledged that the CCG is new, and therefore there are likely to be mistakes.  

One of the members of the group asked Dr Mah about the CCG’s plans for Deal Hospital.  Dr Mah discussed this with the group and informed the group that different parts of the Hospital are managed by different trusts.  The minor injuries unit and Elizabeth Ward are managed by the Community Trust, and there are no plans to close either of these aspects of the Hospital.  The outpatient clinics are managed by East Kent Hospitals Trust (EKHT).  The Department of Health are trying to make services more cost effective, and at the moment, EKHT run outpatient services from too many local sites, and they are required to withdraw services from some of the local sites.  It is not clear for definite from which sites outpatient services are being withdrawn, but it is likely that Deal Hospital may be one of them.  However Dr Mah explained to the group that if this does occur, the CCG will look at commissioning services at the hospital by an alternative provider, but in order for this to occur they firstly need to evaluate the local demand for the services.  He informed the group that at the moment, some of the outpatient clinics are running with only three patients per session, and this is therefore a poor use of the service.

Dr Mah emphasised that the CCG cannot cater for patient needs 100%, but they would like to get the views from as many local people as possible, although it is acknowledged that not all patients will want to engage.  

5. AOB
None

Date of next meeting: 12th February 2013 @ 6pm
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